



## CARLTON MINIOTT PRIMARY ACADEMY

# Dates for your diary 2023

- 6th February Class 2 Cake Stall
- 7th February Class 2 Landing Day
- 8th February Class 4
   School Visit/ Year 6 Landing Day
- 9th February Year 3 last swimming lesson/KS2 Cross-country/Class 5 Landing Day
- 10th February School closes for Half-Term/Class R and Class 1 Landing Day
- 20th February School reopens
- 21st February M&M Theatre visiting school
- 22nd February Lost Property in Class 6
- 23rd February Year 5
   Swimming lessons start
- 27th February Class 3 Cake Stall
- 1st March Dance Workshop for KS1
- 2nd March Yrs5/6
   Dodgeball Competition
- 3rd March Carlton Miniott World Book Day
- 6th March Year 5 Enrichment Day at Thirsk School

#### Music Lessons

Last week, the whole school enjoyed listening to a music demonstration from the North Yorkshire Music Service. The children enjoyed listening to a wide range of music as well as learning about instruments including brass, woodwind, strings, piano and voice.



26.1.23 Music Service Demonstration















## CARLTON MINIOTT PRIMARY ACADEMY

# Dates for your diary 2023

- 13th March Class 5 Cake Stall
- 14th March SEN Drop-In Session
- 16th March Yrs5/6 Hi 5 Netball / FOS Disco
- 27th March Class 4 Cake Stall
- 30th March Key Steps Gymnastics for Yrs 1-6
- 31st March School Closes for Easter

#### Music Lessons - continued

Below is information, from the North Yorkshire County Music Service, about how to get more details about lessons and how to sign up for them.

'Recently your child kick-started their musical journey by participating in an instrument demonstration and workshop with a team of musicians from North Yorkshire County Music Service. During this demonstration, they witnessed the following instruments being played:

- Strings: Violin, Viola, Cello
- Woodwind: Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone
- Brass: Trumpet, Tenor Horn, Trombone, Euphonium
- Piano, Keyboard
- Voice

As a Music Service, we offer lessons on the above instruments as well as percussion, drums, guitar, double bass, oboe, bassoon, cornet, French horn and tuba. If your child is interested in continuing their musical journey by beginning lessons on any musical instrument, please complete the slip below and return it to your child's school. One of our team will then be in touch. If you have previously applied for lessons with the Music Service and are yet to receive a response, please do apply again.

Further information about the North Yorkshire County Music Service and the fees for instrumental tuition can be found at <a href="https://">https://</a>

www.northyorkshiremusichub.co.uk/. Please register interest by filling out the form at Request Lessons with the Music Service - North Yorkshire Music Hub on the North Yorkshire Music Hub Website. '

Also attached, to the e-mail, is the Music Service leaflet for further information.

# SEN Drop-In

Thank you to everyone who attended the SEN Drop-In last week. We will be holding another one on Tuesday 14th March.

If you have any questions regarding SEN please contact Mrs Amesbury at a.amesbury@carltonminiottacademy.org. I have also attached details of 'POSCH' which is a parent support group - see page 4 of this newsletter.

# Internet Safety Day

Next Tuesday is Internet Safety Day. Please find attached to the e-mail further information about this.





## CARLTON MINIOTT PRIMARY ACADEMY

#### School Review

On the 21st February Elevate are doing a review of our school. This is something they are carrying out on all Elevate schools. A gentleman called Mike Smit may speak to you at dropping off time, about our school.

#### Snacks

Please can I remind you that break time snacks should only be a piece of fruit or a cereal bar. Thank you

#### Half-Term

School will close at normal time on February 10th and re-open at normal time on Monday 20th February.

# Lost Property

We have a lot of unnamed red jumpers in our lost property. These will be on display in Class 6 from 3.30pm on Wednesday 22nd February. Following this, any that are left will be given away.

# Thirsk Community Library

Message from Thirsk Community Library:-

'We are delighted that Children's author Mike Barfield will be presenting his new book in the library on Saturday 25th February. This free event is an opportunity for children to meet a real children's author, hear about his book and take part in a fun session.

Mike is doing this as a sneak preview of a presentation he is making at the Leeds Literary Festival. This should be a fantastic session.' Further information about this can be seen on a flyer attached to this e-mail. Also attached are details of activities being held at Thirsk Library during the half-term.

## Mini-Movers Athletics

See below details of an Indoor Athletics Camp being held in half-term at Knayton Scout Hut for Primary School children.

More information can be found on our school website: www.carltonminiottacademy.org



# Posch Parents & Carersof Special Children



# Empower

Inspire

#### What we do:

We empower parents to support each other through regular peer support groups across Hambleton and Richmondshire. These often include a range of fun and relaxing activities offering some much needed 'me time'.

## "Love these sessions, really help me to relax and forget about things"

We listen and respond to the needs of parent carers and arrange speakers and training on key issues, strategies, and practical family support.

We signpost and provide information to help parents access services and ensure the parent carer voice is heard.



"Without POSCH I would not have the strength to fight the on-going battle to access what my son needs"

We provide volunteer opportunities using lived experience to support the delivery of the aims of POSCH within a supportive team.

# Get in touch with us!

Email: poschinfo@gmail.com | Phone: 07562239064

All groups and events can be found on our Facebook page and website



facebook.com/poschsupport (#) www.posch.org.uk







# Fun & athletics for all Primary School children\*

\*ideally not for kids currently in a running club

# Indeerics Camp Athletics Camp

Fri 17th Feb

10am-3pm

Knayton Scout Hut

Wrap around care

We operate in a COVID-secure environment

Our athletes will have a funpacked day of indoor athletics learning the fundamentals of running, jumping and throwing from Glen Hilton, Athletics Coach and Former England International athlete.

For more details contact Glen Hilton: hiltonglen444@gmail.com

Your child will need:

- A packed lunch
- Warm clothes

The Scout Hut, Hillside Rural Activities Park, Knayton, Thirsk YO7 4AX